Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

April 12, 2017
Vassar City Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

June 10 Cass River Clean Up – Cass City

Gene Suuppi reported that the 9th Annual Clean Up planning is well underway.  We will meet at the Cass City Waste Water Treatment Plant on Doerr Road by 9:00 am for breakfast and orientation.  Four sites have been identified upstream and downstream for put in and take out.  We plan on cleaning approximately 4 miles of river.  We plan on completing the event by noon.

July 15 Cass River Clean Up- Vassar
Also, John Hoornstra stated that Vassar is planning a river clean up during their River Fest in July.  The event will be sponsored by the Vassar Chamber of Commerce on July 15.  The plan is to clean the river upsteam and downstream of the Vassar City Office – approximately 3 miles of river.

June 24 Paddle and Swim

Bill Zehnder reported on the 6th Annual Paddle & Swim event schedued for Saturday morning, June 24.  Paddlers will launch from the Tuscola launch and the swimmers will meet at 9396 Ormes Road and depart at Cole Creek.  Pontoons will accompany the swimmers.  The group will end up at Heritage Park launch, Frankenmuth, by noon and enjoy eats and refreshements.
August 5 Cass River Greenway Triathlon

Bill Zehnder has requested the Cass River Greenway to be the sponsor of a triathlon (swim, bike, run) event on August 5 at Riverplace Shops in Frankenmuth.  The event planning will be done by various volunteers, not necessarily the CRG, and the our role is to be the headline sponsor and help recruit volunteer workers the day of the event.  Three previous triathlons held in Frankenmuth in 2013 to 2015 have attracted 300 to 400 participants.  This widespread marketing event will be good PR for the Cass River Greenway.

M-46 Launch

Joe Toth reported that some finishing touches remain to be completed, including installing a trash bin, signage, repairing some erosion on the walkway path and some minor spring clean up.  We also want to hold a “Grand Opening” event to thank the sponsors and invite the various stakeholders.
Hoffman Park Launch

Bill Wheeler reported that the launch/park design is complete.  However, there has been a delay in submitting the DEQ permit.  This will most likely negatively impact the timing of construction.  Bill feels the project will still be completed this summer/fall.
Bill also reported that he is ready to purchase a number of kiosk stands for signage at Davis and Hoffman parks, the Trail Head in Bridgeport, the M-46 launch and the Downtown Frankenmuth launch.  Daren may combine his order for the Frankenmuth Boat Launch.

Vassar Launch

Brian Chapman reported that the Vassar City Council approved the contract for constructing their park/launch project.  It will include the portage option we have discussed in the past.  A July/August completion date is anticipated.
Cass City Launch
Nancy Barrios reported that Cass City is updating their Parks & Rec. plan in preparation for the next round of grant submittals to the Michigan Natural Resources Trust Fund.  A grant request submitall is planned for 2018.

Frankenmuth Memorial Park Boat Launch 

Darren Kaschinske reported on the major renovation project planned for the existing boat launch.  The ramp will be slightly relocated and expanded to a two lane launch with skid pier.  New canoe/kayak launch facilities will be added as well as a handicap accessible fishing deck. 
The DEQ permit has been received, bids will go out in May and construction is planned for June and July, 2017.

Saginaw Bay RC&D Annual Celebration of Success

Kelsey Prohaska reported on the successful event held on February 23 at the Bavarian Inn.  Bridgeport Charter Township received recognition for the 2016 Project of the Year for their work on the Davis Park Launch, sponsoring the river clean up in 2015 and assisting in streambank erosion installations.
NPS Water Trail Designation Project

Bill Zehnder and Brian Chapman, co-chairs of the project, reported on the status.  Current focus is updating the water trail map which now runs from the M-46 Bridge Launch downsteam to the M-13 DNR Boat Launch, approximately 34 miles.
A new water trail web site is being evaluated that will include detailed descriptions of the launch sites and paddling experiences between sites.  Use of a drone to take photos and videos has also been explored and the results are very exciting.

Streambank Erosion Control Plan for 2016
Kelsey Prohaska reported that we have carryover funding to install 300 feet of tree revetments in 2017.  Approximately 3,000 feet of tree revetments have been installed since we began this intiative a few years ago.
A grant request has been submitted to Sustain Our Great Lakes for additional funding.  Requests like this are currently on hold pending resolution of future federal budgets.
319 Implementation Grant – Livestock/Manure Managment
Kelsey Prohaska reported that the March 29 meeting was cancelled to to lack of registrations.  The committee will be regrouping to determine next steps.  It was suggested that more one to one communication with livestock operators are needed to generate interest and commitments.

The committee is targeting commitments of $100,000 in BMP’s for 2017.

Quiet Waters Symposium

Jim Harwig reported on his attending the symposium held recently in Lansing.  Quiet Waters is a non-profite organizaiton that sponsors this event annually.  It features speakers and demonstrations, over 200 booths and about 30 different trail organizations.
Saginaw Bay Regional Water Trail Summit
Kelsey Prohaska reported on the March 30 event held in Saginaw at the Field and Stream Club. Nine water trail groups were represented and shared their activites with the group.  Speakers included the State of Michigan Water Trail Designation proposed program and Water Trail Organization Models.

Future meetings are planned.

Michigan Sea Grant
Kip Cronk, who now works for Michigan Sea Grant, gave an overview of his resposibilities.  Kip also provided various handouts on Sea Grant activities, fishing information, and safe fish eating.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, June 7, 2017  1:00 – 3:00PM

                           At the Vassar City Office
Bob Zeilinger
April 13, 2017
